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17th April 2023

Dear Parents, 
Proposed new Broomhill Infant School Specialist Resource Base, based at St Annes Infant School
Bristol City Council (BCC) are currently exploring options to extend the provision of specialist places for children with SEND (Special Educational Needs and Disabilities) as there is a shortage of specialist places in Bristol for children with Education, Health and Care Plans (EHCPs). They are looking at increasing the number of places in special schools and mainstream schools to meet the increasing demand. The BCC project aims to create the required additional places by refurbishing existing buildings and spaces in schools across the city and opening Specialist Resource Bases at appropriate mainstream schools.
As a school passionate about providing high quality, inclusive education for the community and Bristol pupils, we believe the school is well placed to support this project. The school - via Robin Millard (Chair of Governors), Mair Allen (Vice-Chair) and myself as Head Teacher - is therefore in ongoing discussions with BCC and St Anne’s Infant school about a proposal to have a small Specialist Resource Base at the St Anne’s Infant School site.  This new specialist provision will be run as a satellite provision by Broomhill Infant School.  
As parents, you know that school will never do anything to risk the education we already provide to our existing pupils and community and this remains the case. It will not surprise you to know that we have several ‘non negotiables’ that BCC must meet for this proposal to progress to ensure that the school’s existing knowledge and expertise is embedded into the Specialist Resource Base so it would run alongside and complement the provision already in place. The proposed Specialist Resource Base would cater for up to 18 - 24 children with Autism Spectrum Condition (ASC) and Social, Emotional and Mental Health needs (SEMH) - areas of need we already support and with which we have great success. 

The resource base will be based within the vacant junior site at St Anne’s Infant School that will be specifically adapted to meet need.  It will house up to 3 classrooms with access to outdoor learning, a sensory room, soft play area, dedicated space for families and other professionals, office space and a staffroom. 
This is the first of several communications you will receive to keep you updated with this proposal, including outcomes from the ongoing discussions between the Governing Bodies of Broomhill and St Anne’s Infant Schools and BCC, and any associated timescales for building work, recruitment and opening. As always, any questions, please just ask.

Best wishes
Hayley Farthing

Headteacher 
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